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This bill prohibits the Maryland Department of Transportation (MDOT) from acquiring
additional rights-of-way or spending any funds for the design or construction, in Prince
George’s County, of the proposed: (1) intercounty connector; (2) the Washington bypass; or
(3) highway designated as highway A-58.

Fiscal Summary

State Effect: None. There are no planned expenditures for the projects identified in the
proposed legislation beyond FY 2000.

Local Effect: None.

Small Business Effect: None.

Analysis

State Expenditures: According to the Maryland Consolidated Transportation Program
(CTP) for fiscal 2000 through 2005, MDOT has budgeted $900,000 in fiscal 2000 to
purchase rights-of-way for the proposed intercounty connector highway project. There are no
funds programmed for the project beyond fiscal 2000. It is estimated that to date, a total of
$62,077,000 in special funds and $10,329,000 in federal funds have been expended for
planning, engineering, and right-of-way acquisition. No funds are included in the draft CTP
for the Washington bypass or the proposed highway designated as A-58.
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Additional Information

Prior Introductions: None.

Cross File: None.

Information Source(s): Prince George’s County, Department of Legislative Services

Fiscal Note History: First Reader - February 22, 2000
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